
Date- 12th September 2019 

Celebration of Universal Brotherhood Day (“Vishwa Bandhutva 

Diwas”) and the Engineer’s Day: 

 

The very important two days Universal Brotherhood Day and Engineers’ Day 

consecutively celebrated at GTU-Graduate School of Engineering and Technology 

and GTU-Graduate School of Pharmacy on 12th September 2019 at GTU 

Gandhinagar Campus.  The Universal Brotherhood Day is celebrated on 11th 

September since 1893, in the memories of Shri Swami Vivekanad Speech given in 

Shikago “Vishwa SarvDharm Parishad”and The Engineer’s Day is celebrated on 

15th September every year as a remarkable tribute to the greatest Indian Engineer 

Bharat Ratna Sir Mokshagundam Vishweshvaraya.The main objective of these 

events was to remember the two legends Shri Swami Vivekanad and Bharat Ratna 

Sir Mokshagundam Vishweshvaraya as well as to recognize about the importance 

of the work that they have done so far for the India to the students. 

Mrs. Sunita Karkare was invited as a chief guest for the program who has worked 

in Swami Vivekanand Kendra, Kanyakumari for 12 years. She spoke about the 

Swami Vivekanand life and about his speech in Shikago. She also inspired the 

students to work for the nation. 

Dr. (Prof.) Navinchandra R. Sheth, Hon. 

Vice Chancellor, GTU said about the life 

of Bharat Ratna Sir Mokshagundam 

Vishweshvaraya and advised to the 

students to read about our legends and 

get inspire to work for our country. 



Further he said that about the incident of Shikago Parishad of Shri. Swami 

Vivekanand and importance of these days. 

There were Essay writing competition and a play on the theme of brotherhood 

were organized as part of the celebration of Universal Brotherhood Day. More than 

50 students were participated in essay writing competition. The Elocution 

competition and quiz competition were organized for the celebration of Engineer’s 

Day in which more than 40 students were participated. It was well coordinated by 

Prof. Seema Joshi, Shri. Mahesh Panchal and Prof. Asamatbanu Pathanand 

volunteered by students under the guidance of Dr. (Prof.) R. H. Parikh, Director, 

GTU-GSP and Dr. M. V. Karkare, Director, GTU-GSET. 

 

 

 

 


